
 
 

17/12/21 

 

 

RE: EIA Pre-Screening Assessment for the Church of Ireland Macroom Part 8 Scheme.  

(Refurbishment of Protected Structure (NIAH 20852022, CO071-050002) St. Coleman’s, the 

former Church of Ireland, Castle Street, Macroom into a community and enterprise 

facility. Retention of partially completed 1994 rear extension).  

 

 

To whom it concerns, 

 

The proposed development, namely, the refurbishment of St. Coleman’s, formerly a Church 

of Ireland place of worship, at Castle Street, Macroom and its conversion into a community 

and enterprise facility, including retention of partially completed 1994 rear extension does 

not fall into a project class specified in Part 1 or Part 2 of Schedule 5 of the Planning and 

Development Regulations which requires an EIA. It is therefore determined that an EIA is 

not required and can be excluded at this pre-screening stage. 

 

Determination 

The requirement for EIA can be excluded at this pre-screening stage as the proposed 

development does not fall within Schedule 5 of the Planning and Development Regulations.  

 

 

Thomas Watt 

Senior Planner 


